CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
TUESDAY 

 OCTOBER 9, 2012

CONVENE: 7:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

ROLL CALL

INVOCATION

Public Comments
A Public Comment Registration Form is required for public testimony. A specific Agenda Item must be indicated on the form in order to speak at the Council meeting. There will be a time limit of three (3) minutes maximum allowed. Please refer to Council Rules of Order and Procedure and the Public Comment Registration Form for more information. 
Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for  the other items on the consent agenda.

· Minutes of September 12, 2012 meeting.

· October accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report - September
Administrative Matters
· Third and final reading of Ordinance No. 102 Series 2012 An Ordinance to Regulate the Public Sewer System
· Additional Street Light Well #3

· Engineer of Record Agreement

New Business
Old Business
Mayors Report
· ESD Building

City Recorder Report
Public Works Report
Council/Committee Report
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410





Approved by
Council____________________Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

OCTOBER 9, 2012

 CONVENED: 7:00 PM

CITY HALL
Mayor Anthony, opened the October 9, 2012 regular Council meeting at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were Kathy Ritch, Garla Rowe, Dawn O'Grady, Jim Brown and Sharon Dinger via skype. Council member John Shurtleff was absent. Also present were City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Director Jason Melo.

Mayor Anthony led the Council in a prayer.

Citizens present were Birl Miller and Teri Brown-Johnson. Also present was John Garlitz from JUB Engineering. 

Agenda Item No. 1 - Consent Agenda

Councilor Ritch made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Rowe seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Agenda Item No. 2 -Administrative Matters


Third and Final Reading of Ordinance No. 102 Series 2012 An Ordinance to 
Regulate the Public Sewer System

Mayor Anthony read Ordinance No. 102 Series 2012, an Ordinance to Regulate the Public Sewer System to the Council and Citizens by title only. 

Councilor Ritch made a motion to accept Ordinance No. 102 Series 2012, an Ordinance to Regulate the Public Sewer System. Councilor Brown seconded the motion. Councilor Dinger opposed. The motion passed with majority consent. 


Additional Street Light Well #3
Mayor Anthony explained that Councilor Brown wanted to address the issue of placing an additional street light near well #3.

Councilor Brown stated that currently there are not any street lights located on School Street near well #3. Considering the amount of crime that has been taking place in Haines recently, he felt that the City should protect the well. OTEC will install the light free of charge. The cost for electricity would be $10.40 per month.

Councilor Brown made a motion to add a street light on School Street near well #3. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent. 


Engineer of Record Agreement
Mayor Anthony explained that the agreement for Engineer of Record was being worked on at this time and would be presented to the Council at a future meeting.
Engineer John Garlitz from JUB commented that he was working with Jason trying to become familiar with the water and sewer system so he could help with any issues that may arise.

Agenda Item No. 3 - New Business

Additional Street Lights

Councilor Brown commented that the City could use even more street lights. He suggested the area near the water tower on Olson, the corner of First and John Streets, and another one on that side of town.
Councilor Rowe said that she would verify the addresses where the lights are needed when she did neighborhood watch.

Councilor Brown made a motion to add three additional street lights. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.


Dog Committee
Councilor Rowe said that she was trying to figure out ways to get citizens to license their dogs. A meeting for the Dog Committee will be scheduled and the licensing issue can be worked on at that time.

Street Repairs
Councilor Brown asked if there was enough money in the budget to do some street repairs. 

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that there was $4,800.00 left in street repairs, but a portion of that money should be saved for spring street repairs.
Discussion followed on prioritizing problem areas.
Old Business

Internet
Mayor Anthony asked if anyone had information on the wireless internet that Davis Computers had spoke to the Council about earlier this year.
Councilor Rowe commented that Davis Computers have been working on a major project, when that is completed they will put together a proposal for the City.
Councilor Ritch stated that Jeremy Reeves from Intermountain Internet is also putting together a proposal for the City.
Agenda Item No. 4_- Mayor's Report


ESD Building
Mayor Anthony explained that the ESD building, where the Alternative School was located, is for sale. When he was approached initially by the realtor it was priced at $54,000. Recently the Intermountain ESD approached the City and said that they would consider an offer from the City of $25,000. The building is very large and would be a great place for City Hall. Other entities in Haines could possibly have office space for a small fee.

Discussion followed. 

Council decided to set up a time to tour the building, tentatively Monday, October 15th.
Agenda Item No. 5- Staff Reports
City Recorder


Workers Compensation Refund

City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the City received a refund of $369.51 from Workers Compensation insurance after the yearly payroll audit. 

Election
The Baker County Clerk will be mailing out the ballots for the November 6th election on October 19th. If you do not receive a ballot contact the Baker County Clerks office.
Public Works Director 


Misc.

Public Works Director Jason Melo has been winterizing the pivots and the sprinklers in the park. A volunteer from the Council is needed to work at the dump on Saturday, Jason will be working with the Fire Department flushing the fire hydrants. Issues with Well #3 high pressure, MMW will be coming out this week to troubleshoot the problem. Steve Ritch- SREC will start hauling the bio-solids next week.

Discounts
Jason explained that he was been approached by a Veteran from the area who requested a discount at the Landfill. Council agreed that everyone would be charged the same rates.


Part Time Employee
Jason has been reviewing the applications for the part time employee. He picked out the top three applicants and checked the references, none of the applicants received positive reviews.

There is an applicant that just wants to work at the dump. Council decided to contact the applicant to verify availability.

Tree on City Right of Way
Recently OTEC requested to remove a problem tree that is on the City right of way that requires continual trimming to keep it out of the power line. The owner of the adjoining property refused to let OTEC remove the tree, stating that the property now belonged to him because he has had it fenced in with his property for many years.

Mayor Anthony explained that the City had discussed this issue at a recent work session and about the possibility of having the City surveyed. The City needs to establish property boundaries. Jason commented that he had found a boundary marker behind the Store.
Agenda Item No. 6 - Council Reports

Councilor Rowe

Councilor Rowe asked if the City had spoke with the County about paving John Street.

Engineer John Garlitz commented that he had spoke with Mike Berry from ODOT and had discussed that he was now the City's Engineer so they could be in contact concerning any grants available.
Agenda Item No. 7- Public Comments

Birl Miller
Citizen Birl Miller commented that purchasing the ESD building for a City Hall would be a good move for the City.

There were no other public comments.

Meeting adjourned at  7:59 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Valerie Russell, City Recorder
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